
U.S. BANKRUPTCY COURT
WESTERN DISTRICT OF TEXAS

NOTICE

Elimination of Redundant Paper Noticing

CM/ECF gives the Clerk’s Office the ability to provide registered e-filers
with electronic notice through e-mail.  In accordance with the
Administrative Procedures for the Filing, Signing and Verifying
Documents by Electronic Means in Texas Bankruptcy Courts effective
December 1, 2004, registered electronic filers consent to receive electronic
notice from the court in lieu of notice by first class mail.  Therefore, the
additional notice provided in paper through the Bankruptcy Noticing
Center (“BNC”) is redundant and unnecessary.

Effective August 5, 2005 additional duplicate notice provided in paper to
registered e-filers by the Clerk’s Office through the Bankruptcy Noticing
Center (“BNC”) will be eliminated, except for the Notice of the First
Meeting of Creditors.  The Notice of the First Meeting of Creditors will
continue to be sent by the BNC through the mail, as well as by e-mail, as
this notice provides parties with the debtor(s)’ complete social security
number.

Registered e-filers with a current EDI Trading Partner Agreement should
notify the court by e-mail at txwb_systems@txwb.uscourts.gov to continue
to receive a data stream through the BNC for 341 notices and discharges.

George D. Prentice II
Clerk of Court


